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2017 CALENDAR 

 
 

 

 
Friday 5th  
 
Tuesday 9th  
 
 
 
Wednesday 10th  
 
Thurs 11th  
 
 
 
Friday 12th  
 
Sunday 14th  
 
Tuesday 16th  
 
Wednesday 24th  
 
 
 
 
Friday 9th  
 
Monday 12th  

 
May  
 
School Athletics – Grade 3-6 
 
NAPLAN – Writing  (Years 3 & 5) 
 
School Council 
 
NAPLAN – Reading (Years 3 & 5) 
 
NAPLAN – Numeracy (Years 3 & 5) 
 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Mother’s Day  
 
School Photos 
 
2018 Prep Information Sessions  
9.30am – 11.00am 
7.00pm – 8.00pm 
 
June  
Student Free Day – Report Writing  
 
Queen’s Birthday Holiday  
 

Thursday 29th  Fun Food Day  
 

 
Principal News  
Reading success at home  
Over the last week I have had the pleasure of listening to 
some of our Prep students read to me. I have particularly 
enjoyed watching them experimenting with different 
strategies as they work out unknown words. One of the 
most important strategies that young readers need to 
develop is the ability to recognise the different sounds that 
letter combinations can make. This is the key strategy that 
successful readers use when working out unfamiliar words. 
Some ways you can help with sound / letter recognition 
whilst listening to your child read include: 

 Reading out words in the book and asking 
your child to listen out for a particular sound. 
Eg Listen for the sound ‘b’ 

 Asking your child to point to the word in the 
book that begins or ends in a particular sound.  

 Looking for words in the book that have 
sounds that rhyme.  

 Asking children if they know any other words 
with similar sounds to the ones they are 
reading.  

I have often told children that learning to read is a bit like 
the ‘Golden Ticket’ to success later in life. Hopefully these 
couple of suggestions keep reading at home a fun and 
relaxing experience for our families.  
 
Naplan 
All families of students in Grade 3 and 5 will receive an 
information letter about the upcoming Naplan assessments 
beginning next Tuesday. It is expected that all Year 3 and 5 
students will participate in this experience. Please be aware 
that there is no Gymnastics next week due to the Naplan 
testing. Our testing times will be between 9.00am and 
1.00pm on Tuesday to Thursday. 
 

Senior Athletics 
The weather is forecast to be fine and sunny for tomorrow’s 
Athletic Sports for our Grade 3-6’s. We would love to see as 
many parents as possible in attendance to celebrate our 
students efforts in a range of athletic events. A couple of 
key reminders: 

 Students are encouraged to wear house 
colours tomorrow.  

 Please make sure that students wear runners 
or shoes that are suitable for athletic events.  

 Lunch orders will still be available tomorrow.  

 If you are picking up your children from school 
at the conclusion of the sports please let your 
classroom teacher know.  

Looking forward to a super day! 
 
Matt Currie – Principal  
 

Maffra Primary School 
School Tour   2018 Prep 

Information Sessions 
Wednesday May 24th, 2017. 

Two sessions – 9.30am – 11.00am and 
7.00pm – 8.00pm. 

Or by alternative arrangement 
Learn about our innovative programs. Meet our 

teachers and visit our magnificent facilities. 



 

Art News – Mrs Chomley 
Please ensure that your child has an art 
smock or art shirt for their lessons. We 
have many children who are coming to 
lessons without one, and their clothes are 
getting soiled. We do not supply art shirts 
and smocks. It is the child’s responsibility 
to come to lessons with one.  Thanks for 
your understanding.  

 

Our Meet & Greet this week is 
Indianna McKinnon  -  Grade  -  12B 

Favourite home cooked meal  is cupcakes.  
Favourite Colour is light blue. 
One thing I have really improved this year is to  
help people when they are hurt.   
Footy Team  is Collingwood.  
My learning goal at the moment is to learn to not 
write back to front because I am left handed.   
On the weekend I like to go to my friends Bella 
and Lahni’s house and go to Lakes Entrance!  
My favourite animal is a tiger!  
 

 
 

 

Maffra Junior Football Club 
MJFC are seeking players for their Under 12 team 
competition. Numbers are low and Maffra 
Primary School involvement would be fabulous. If 
you are interested, please phone Brad on 0408 
421 959. 

 

 

Motherôs Day Stall -  

Thursday May 11th, 2017 

All gifts $5. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 /2 Junior Athletics Day 
Friday April 28th  

 
 

 
 

 
 



School Photos 
On Monday, the individually named envelopes were sent 
home for the school photos which are being taken by MSP 
Photography on Tuesday May 16th. The envelopes need to 
be returned to the school on photo day, with your 
payment.  If you would like a family photo (all your 
children at the school), you can pick up an envelope from 
the school office!   Family photos will only be taken if 
requested by parents.  Students need to be in full school 
uniform ð including socks and footwear.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Mathletics Awards: 
Gold – Thomas Hunt, Latayah Hone.  
Silver  -  Bella Clohesy, Will Missen, Kaleb Dyce, 
Chelsea Ikin, Challis Killoran, Mia Gieschen, Marley 
Wyld, Emma Davies, Evie Humphris, Rocki Bassie. 
Students of the week: 
Rani Norkett – bouncing back and always trying her 
best. 
Lara Dowsett, Logan Van Sluys, Jena Hargreaves, Evie 
Humphris, Henry Noble – a perfect month of 8 out of 
8 Friday spelling. 
Bonnie Western – making great improvement in all 
areas of her learning. Well done Bonnie, keep putting 
in 100%. 
Lexi Laskowski – always having a positive growth 
mindset and trying different strategies to solve 
fraction problems.  
Chriszelda Tagayuna – completing all of your work to 
the highest standard. Well done Chriszelda! 
Jade Missen – being an expert when looking for 2D 
and 3D shapes. 
Max Martin – showing improvement with his writing 
and trying hard!  
Lilly Anne Carrington – a wonderful display of 
leadership and hard work to help demonstrate correct 
technique at gymnastics.  
Tarlow Cromb – outstanding connections in your 
reading and writing strategies. Awesome effort! 
Blade Abel – stepping up, trying his best and having 
an outstanding week in all areas.  
Milla Oldham – always having a positive attitude 
towards every aspect of school.  

 
 
 
 

The  "BER Garden Crew" hard at work on Thursday.  

Clearing the over grown Rosemary bush, from our 

soon to be vegetable garden! 

 

Gymnastics 3/ 4 B and 3/ 4 R  

 



Fortnightly in Term 1. - Thursday 4pm – 6pm  
At St John’s Anglican Church,  Thompson Street, Maffra. 

27th April, 11th May, 25th May, 8th June. 


